
Department Review Process for Historic Landmark Designation Amendment 

 

of the 

 

Steele Creek Presbyterian Church and Cemetery 

 

Findings: The Department Review Process did not reveal any conflicts concerning the 

amended designation of the properties. 

 

Comment Summary 

 

1. Charlotte Department of Transportation – A future new street, Western Pkwy, overlaps with 

a parcel (Tax Parcel Number 14121101A) on this property. Please see the CDOT provided 

comments about this new street in the Rezoning petition (2024-021) in May 2024. 

 

2. Charlotte Historic District Commission – No Comments. 

 

3. Charlotte Housing and Neighborhood Services – Housing and Neighborhood Services 

(HNS) supports and recommends equitable community engagement that actively and 

intentionally engages stakeholders and interested parties, especially when there are 

decisions to be made that external stakeholders can effect. The referenced property is within 

Charlotte City Council District 2.  Kim Barnes, Housing & Neighborhood Services 

Department Neighborhood Engagement Service Team Lead, helps coordinate the city’s 

community engagement efforts for this area, and she can help the Historic Landmarks 

Commission make connections to community leadership and recommend additional 

outreach opportunities beyond the public hearings it conducts, if desired. Kim can be 

reached at Kim.Barnes@charlottenc.gov, or (980) 722-5671. 

 

4. Charlotte Water – No Comments. 

 

5. Mecklenburg County Park and Recreation Department – No Response. 

 

6. Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning Department – No Response. 


